Newsletter Article Yam 2011
Welcome to the month of Yam!  Wait a minute, you might say, Yam is not one of the twelve months of the year!  And you are right, but if you reverse those three letters you have the month of May.  You can have some fun reversing words, like your name or the names of others or whatever triggers your imagination.
However, we sometimes get important things reversed and that is not good.  For example, we Americans often think of ourselves as “owners” instead of “managers.”  That runs contrary to what the Bible clearly teaches in passages like Psalm 24:1 which state that “The earth is the Lord’s, and everything in it, the world, and all who live in it.”  All things belong to God because He is the Creator and therefore the Owner of all things, including us.
What are we then?  We are managers, trustees or caretakers of that which belongs to someone else.  For example, Genesis 2:15 states that “The Lord God took the man and put him in the Garden of Eden to work it and take care of it.”  The garden belonged to God, but He chose to have Adam work the garden and take care of it.  If Adam would have thought that the garden belonged to him, he would have reversed the truth.

If we are not clear on the proper distinction between Owner and manager we will have major struggles with Christian stewardship.  We will conclude that all the things we surround ourselves with belong to us and, therefore, we can use them in any way we choose.  That assumption is a misconception of what the Bible teaches.  It is also opposed to the first Article of the Apostles Creed which says “I believe in God the Father Almighty, Maker of heaven and earth.”  We could also add “and Owner” between “Maker” and “of.”  
For several decades our church has defined Christian stewardship as the free and joyous activity of the child of God and God’s family, the church, in managing (not owning) all of life and life’s resources for God’s purposes.  That definition clearly distinguishes the important difference between owning and managing.

So, in this month of Yam, oops, May, resolve to grow in your understanding and practice of what it means to be a Christian steward.  There is an old saying that “April showers bring May flowers.”  During this Easter season with the outpouring of the Holy Spirit we can grow like beautiful flowers that give witness to the beauty and glory of our Father in heaven.  To God be the glory!
